آزمون خرداد پایه دهم زبان دبیرستان پیام غدیر

.....

ياسخنامه سوالات

۱- به فایل صوتی زیر گوش بدهید و در مقابل سوالات درست True و در مقابل سوالات غلط False بنویسید. (٤ نمره)

True or False:

1. Roya and Mahsa are coming into the library. (False)

- 2. The book was about famous Iranian artists. (False)
- 3. Both scientists were working in Ray Hospital. (False)
- 4. One of the girl was reading a book. (True)

۲- به فایل صوتی زیر گوش بدهید و در جاهای خالی را با کلماتی که می شنوید کامل کنید. (٤ نمره)

Last night at 8 o'clock we were sitting in the hall. We were talking about our day. **5. Suddenly** we heard a noise. My father went out to see what was making the **6. noise** When my father was **7. walking** in the yard, we went to the kitchen. We saw a kitty in the kitchen. It was eating a

8. cookie The Poor kitty was hungry.

٣- با توجه به تصویر به سوالات پاسخ دهید. (٢ نمره)

а	b	С	d
	exemuter the		A CONTRACTOR OF

- 9.To put out the fire, you need a fire extinguisher. (**b**)
- 10. It is a place where you can go and borrow books. (a)
- 11. Everyone needs to have this to travel to the other countries. (No picture)
- 12. Putting down the trees will surely endanger nature and wildlife. (d)
- 13. Traveling by plane is faster and saves your time, but it is more expensive. (c)

۴- جاهای خالی را با کلمات زیر کامل کنید. یک واژه اضافی می باشد. (۳ نمره)

((appropriate / believe / continent / invent / unfortunate))

14. Asia is the largest **continent** of the world?

15. T-shirts are not **appropriate** for a formal party.

16. He was **unfortunate** to catch the school bus yesterday.

17. Muslims **believe** in the one God who is the creator of the universe.

برای هر عبارت خط کشیده شده از ستون A پاسخ مناسبی را در ستون B پیدا کنید. یک کلمه در ستون B اضافی می باشد. (۲ نمره)

A	В
18. to find an answer to a problem (e)	a-entertainment
	b-quit c- historical
19. to stop doing something (b)	
	d-domestic
20. activities that people enjoy (a)	e- solve
21. relating to one country (domestic)	

۶- جملات زیر را با دانش خود کامل کنید. حرف اول کلمه و تعداد حروف مشخص شده است. (۲ نمره)

22. Scientist never gave up when they were doing rsearch .

23. Tourists travel to Egypt to visit **pyramid**(s).

۷- مناسب ترین گزینه را انتخاب کنید. (۲ نمره)

24. They will come to visit us

a) yesterday	b) tomorrow	c) every day	d) when we asked them		
25. He studied his lessons					
a) <mark>well</mark>	b) quick	c) slow	d) careful		
26. This table is very good.					
a) round new French	b) new round French	c) French round new	d) French new round		
27. Which one is <u>NOT</u> an adverb?					
a) <mark>hard</mark>	b) fast	c) friendly	d) slowly		

۸- جملات زیر را مرتب کنید و مرتب شده سوالات را در زیر هر شماره بنویسید. نطفاً شماره گذاری نکنید. (۲ نمره)
8.hard / animal / they / the injured / were/ animal / trying / to save /.

They were trying to save the injured animal.

29. the students / listen / teachers / carefully / to / must / their /

The students must listen to their teachers carefully.

٩- شكل صحيح كلمه داخل پرانتز را بنويسيد. (٢ نمره)

30. I like to travel to Spain. I should learn Spanish. (learn)

31. Yalda is the longest night in year. (long)

32. Soheil never talks to his parents rudely (rude)

33. The kids were **playing** in the yard last Monday. (play)

۱۰- متن زیر را بخوانید و غلط های <u>نگارشی و گرامری (۴ مورد)</u> آن را پیدا کرده و اصلاح کنید. (۴ نمره)

Mr. Brown is a teacher. He had 30 <u>student</u> in his class. One day he asked, "<u>what</u> is water?". For <u>a</u> long time, nobody said anything. Finally boy raised his hand, and said, "Water is a liquid that <u>has</u> no color until you wash your hands in it , then it <u>become</u> black."

34.a teacher / students 35. What 36. a long 37. has / become

۱۱- جمع هر یک از اسامی زیر را بنویسید. تغییرات هجی کردن (دیکته ای) رعایت شود. (۲ نمره)

38.foot: feet 39. rocky : rockies 40. fish : fish 41. sheep: sheep

۱۲ - برای هر یک از کلمات در شماره های زیر صفت مناسبی را از بین کلمات زیر انتخاب کنید. (۳ نمره)

((tall / red / Japanese / silver / great / modern))

42. material: silver	43. size: tall	44. age: modern
45. quality : great	46. nationality : Japanese	47. color: red

۱۳ - متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات پاسخ دهید. (۴ نمره)

I was having dinner at a restaurant when Harry Steel came in. Harry worked in an office many years ago, but now he is working in a bank. He has a good salary, and gets quite a lot of money. He always borrows money from his friends and never pays it back! He saw me and came and sit at the same table. While we were eating, I asked him to give me some money. To my surprise, he gave me the money **immediately**. " I have never borrowed any money from you.", Harry said. "Now you can pay for my dinner!"

48. Was the writer having dinner at home or at a restaurant?

S/he was having dinner at a restaurant.

49. What does Harry always do?

He always borrows money from his friends and never pays it back.

50. Who paid for the dinner of Harry?

The writer paid for the dinner of Henry.

51. The underlined word "immediately" is closest in meaning to "fast". (True / False)

۱۴ - متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات پاسخ دهید. (۴ نمره)

Ausralia is a country and is the sixth biggest country in the world. 24 million people live in Australia and its capital city is Canberra. The largest city is Sydney. Many animals live in Australia. Australia is home to many animals that can be found nowhere else on Earth. People first arrived in Australia more than 50000 years ago or even earlier. For the first few years they didn't have much idea and their life was very hard. But soon they began to farm, and more people came. Their lives were simple because they had very few needs. They lived by hunted and fishing, but now Australia is a modern country. It is one of the countries with great tourist attractions. Australians speak English because most of the people who came to this country were from England. They killed natives and <u>inhabited</u> there.

52. What is the largest city in Australia?

52. The largest city is Sydney.

53. What happened to the natives in Australia?

The new people killed them.

54. What was the job of Australian people many years ago?

They were farmers / hunters / fishers.

55. The underlined word "inhabit" is closest in meaning to

a) live b) hunt c) save

d) forget

موفق باشيد